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H.C.R. 133 

URGING THE DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION TO CONDUCT A STUDY TO 
ESTABLISH SAFE ROUTES TO SCHOOL 

 
Senate Committee on Transportation and Culture and the Arts 

 
The Department of Transportation (DOT) supports H.C.R. 133 to conduct a study to 
establish safe routes to schools. 
 
Providing a safe transportation system is integral to the DOT’s mission and safety is 
addressed in every project that is implemented.  While the DOT supports creating and 
maintaining a transportation system that provides safe mobility for all modes and users, 
we are concerned that this resolution creates processes that are duplicative and would 
conflict with the DOT’s existing efforts. 
 
Safety is the State’s #1 priority.  We have reported on our robust educational, 
enforcement, and engineering programs which we implemented to successfully save 
lives over years.  We are proud partners with all counties who are equally dedicated to 
zero deaths on our roadways.  We meet regularly with the four counties and 
metropolitan planning organizations to discuss project implementation, safety focus, and 
opportunities for funding from the Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act funding and 
programs, including discretionary grant opportunities for safety such as Safe Streets 
and Roads for All.  In this past federal fiscal year, DOT transferred $25,000,000 to the 
four counties to provide funding for transit rolling stock and bus operations.  The DOT 
will be providing up to $60,000,000 of additional funding this fiscal year.  Last year, the 
DOT also expended more than $45 million for bicycle and pedestrian improvements, 
which include expenditures on raised crosswalks in school zones and shared use paths. 
 
The problem DOT has is not lack of process or plans, but a lack of funding.  Additional 
funds dedicated specifically to bicycling and pedestrian safety are key to improving 
alternative modes of transportation.  The DOT supports appropriating $50,000,000 in 
general funds to the DOT to address bicycle and pedestrian facilities on State and 
County transportation systems. The funding could be utilized immediately to advance 
the highest priority initiatives as identified by legislators, community members, and 
existing bike and ped plans from counties and the State that includes safe routes to 
schools. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony. 
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Comments:  

I support HCR133 we need our keiki to be safe and this is a very nessesary measure. 
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